Date and Location:  Spouting Horn in Depoe Bay.  Wednesday September 16th, 2009
Attendance:

Dave Sanders


NW Natural

Lynn Detering


ODOT
Dan Dooley


ODOT

Chan Christiansen

CLPUD
Tony Lejsek


Charter Communications
Pam Preston


CLPUD

Ken Lamb


ODOT

John Alfano


City of Waldport
Damages:  Gary not present; no report.

Standards Report:  We have no standards (
Old Business:  It was asked who had filled Gary Hyatt’s old position.  It was discovered that Dan Harris with Cascade Natural Gas received the president’s job with OUNC.
We have $2,744.75 in the bank, prior to the shirt order.

Ken has ordered more shirts.  They are the green ones and long-sleeve.  He will bring the big box of them to the next (October) meeting.  Ken doesn’t want to bring any back so make sure you get enough.

States Report:  Dave Sanders attended the last quarterly states meeting.  Approximately 20 people showed-up.  The call center has reduced its workforce by approximately 25%.  There has been a lot of turnover.  The “811” program is about 80% up and running.  The state locators are wanting to be certified.  It will be up to the individual councils about certification.  The companies are trying to get certified themselves.  It is hoped that the state will not step in.  The State wants damages to be entered in a more complete fashion and tracked better.
General locations of billboards are wanted.  If you think of a good spot for a billboard (can be an existing one), take a photo of it through your windshield.  That will give an honest view of how it will look to motorists.  Then send this to the advertising section of OUNC.  That contact is Stephanie Baxter.
The next states meeting will be December 10th at Spirit Mountain.

New Business:   Dave has a copy of the states treasurer report in case anyone wants to see it.
The City of Lincoln City is doing an overlay.   Tony asked Ken to check into the Millport Slough Bridges.  John with the City of Waldport said the Starr St intersection project is complete.  Kalani Ridge in south Depoe Bay is progressing.
Dave thought the email address mailing list was not complete.  I printed out the current email list and will send to the meeting for Dave to examine.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday October 21st, 2009 at Izzys in Newport.

